
SEPTEMBER 

Sep 1-7: Genesis 1:27  

1. Pray for the protection of children 
against those who prey upon normal 
doubts of adolescents and promote 
gender dysphoria. 

2. Pray for PPL as we equip life teams to 
lead congregations in protecting human 
lives at every stage as precious to God. 

Sep 8-14: Matthew 19:4-6  

1. Pray for young men and women to have 
courage to stand against peers and save 
sexual relationships for marriage. 

2. Pray for Christian marriages to hold fast 
in mutual submission to God and be 
empowered to weather any challenge that 
threatens to separate them. 

Sep 15-21: Genesis 1:28  

1. Pray for couples to joyfully receive 
God’s gift of children and ask God to 
provide for families, helping them to 
thrive and grow in joy and blessing.  

2. Pray for those who cannot conceive to 
joyfully bear spiritual children and find 
contentment in relationship with Christ. 

Sep 22-28: I Cor. 6:13b; Heb. 13:4  

1. Pray for men and women to guard their 
bodies and souls against all forms of 
immorality, offering body and soul to God 
as His instruments of service to the Body 
of Christ. 

2. Pray for bold and wise teaching by 
pastors and youth leaders who, because 
they care more greatly for the souls of the 
sheep God has given into their care than 
for the approval of the society, are willing 
to present Biblical truth about human life, 
sexuality, and marriage. 

OCT0BER 

Sep 29 - Oct 5: Isa. 40:11; I Cor. 6:19-20  

1. Pray for God to move the Church to act 
like Jesus in gentleness and care for 
pregnant mothers. Pray for mothers to 
submit their own body and that of their 
growing child to God. 

2. Pray for life teams to be founded in 
every Presbyterian Church and to equip 
congregations to welcome and encourage 
pregnant women in all circumstances. 

Oct 6-12: Psalm 22:9-10  

1. Praise God for his protection of your 
own life from conception until now. 

2. Pray for the Board of Directors of PPL 
meeting this week at FPC Greenville, SC. 
Ask God to help PPL make good decisions 
that lead to an expanded ministry--
equipping many Presbyterians to 
champion & protect human life. 

Oct 13-19: Ezekiel 18:4 and John 15:21 

1. Pray for each woman who is pregnant 
because of rape or incest to know that she 
and the child in her womb are greatly 
loved and claimed by God as His own. 

2. Pray for God to rescue women trapped 
in prostitution, sex slavery, and abusive 
relationships. Pray for God to send 
messengers to proclaim to them God’s 
love and power to redeem their lives. 

Oct 20-26: Isaiah 45:9-11 

1. Pray for couples who receive a 
devastating diagnosis for their unborn 
child that in their anguish they will know 
God’s comfort and find joy in the birth of 
their child—celebrating him or her for as 
long as God grants life. 

2. Pray for churches to welcome & cherish 
each child God sends as one for whom 
Christ died. 

NOVEMBER 

Oct 27 – Nov 2: Proverbs 24:11-12  

1. Pray God’s people will be moved to 
compassionate action offering abortion 
minded women, what is needed to make 
choosing life for their child a reality. 

2. Pray that God will cause His Church to 
offer assistance and encouragement to 
single parents, parents of children with 
special needs, and adopting families. 

Nov 3-9: Romans 8:15-17  

1. Pray for any woman unready to parent 
her unborn child to find help in making a 
plan for adoption giving her child the gift 
of life and a permanent and loving family. 

2. Pray for churches to view adoption as 
ministry, and in gratitude for adoption in 
Christ, give generously to support one 
family in each congregation wanting to 
grow their family via adoption. 

Nov 10-16: Ephesians 1:3-5  

1. Give thanks that God has brought you 
into his family and made you the focus of 
his love and gifts through Jesus Christ. 

2. Pray for Presbyterians to promote 
adoption as a positive response to an 
unwanted pregnancy that reflects the 
love, protection, & provision of God to us. 

Nov 17-23: Exo. 2:10; Est. 2:11  

1. Thank God for the Biblical examples of 
his protection and provision for children 
through adoption and evidence of their 
inclusion in his plans and purposes.  

2. Pray that God will call & equip many to 
the ministry of adoption saving many 
unborn children from abortion.  

Nov 24-30: Galatians 4:4-7 (ESV) 

worship God and give thanks for His Son, 
Whose acts have purchased for us the 
rights and inheritance of sons and 
daughters.  

DECEMBER 

Dec 1-7: Rom. 13:11-12; John 1:1-4  

1. Give God praise for his salvation, life, 
and light in Jesus Christ! 

2. Pray that God will help life teams to be 
focused on the salvation, light, & life of 
Jesus Christ. Pray to be alert & ready, 
doing all that God gives our hands to do in 
becoming a champion of human life! 

Dec 8-14: John 1:6-8; Romans 15:4-6  

1. Praise God for the coming of Eternal 
Light in Jesus Christ! 

2. Pray that PPL life teams may know the 
Light that John gave witness about, have 
hope as they study God’s written word; 
and be encouraged in their work to 
protect human life, giving glory to God. 

Dec 15-21: James 5:7-8; John 1:10-13  

1. Worship God the Son! Thank Him for his 
humility in coming to human beings, no 
matter the circumstances of our birth, and 
adopting us into God’s family. 

2. Pray to be patient, hearts established in 
Him, working hard to save the lives of 
human beings at every stage so they too 
may believe in Jesus & know salvation. 

Dec 22-28: Luke 2:6-7; John 1:14  

1. Pray, giving thanks to God for the gift of 
His Son, our neighbor and brother from 
conception to our natural death. 

2. Pray for PPL’s staff and board members 
to be filled with God’s Spirit as we 
proclaim Jesus Christ and teach what his 
incarnation means for the dignity and 
value of every human being. 

Dec 29 – Jan 4: Hebrews 1:3-4  

Spend time in worship, thanking God for 
His protection of life and provision for PPL. 
Make only those requests God brings to 
your Spirit and mind as you worship.  


